Ministry of Transportation

Office of the Minister

777 Bay Street, 5th Floor Toronto ON M7A 1Z8 416 327-9200

www.ontario.ca/transportation

Ministère des Transports

Bureau de la ministre

777, rue Bay, 5^e étage Toronto ON M7A 1Z8 416 327-9200

www.ontario.ca/transports

Ontario

Monday, June 29, 2020

RECEIVED June 29, 2020

REGION OF PEEL

OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

107-2020-2482

Mr. Nando Iannicca Regional Chair Regional Municipality of Peel chair@peelregion.ca

Dear Mr. lannicca:

Since first learning of COVID-19, Ontario has taken decisive action to contain the spread of this new virus.

The health and well-being of public transit passengers and employees is a top priority, and Ontario's public transit systems are critical to supporting the economy and getting people where they need to go.

The province is providing \$15 million to municipalities across the province to support enhanced cleaning of their public transit systems and help reduce the transmission of COVID-19. This funding will assist with the municipality's public transit health and safety measures. I am pleased to advise you of your funding allocation.

The Regional Municipality of Peel will be eligible to receive an allocation of up to \$8,999 for enhanced cleaning.

In the coming days, we will be forwarding the program details to the primary contact for the Gas Tax Program.

If you have any questions regarding the program, please contact Jamie Pearce, Director, Strategic Investments & Programs Branch, at MTO-Transit_Cleaning_Funding@ontario.ca.

Sincerely,

Carrine Muleney

Caroline Mulroney Minister of Transportation